
 

   

Huskie Shout-outs 

 
-Congratulations Miriam Yun for being named a 

US Presidential Scholar candidate 

 

-Congratulations Christy Briggs for being named 

a TOP 5 National Speech and Debate Teacher of 

the Year candidate 

 

-Congratulations Joanna Conrad for her 

PERFECT score on the SAT 

 

-Congratulations Penelope Smerdon for being 

named Cross Country Gatorade Athlete of the 

Year  

 

-We the People won STATE over the weekend in 

Vegas and will compete at Nationals this 

spring!!! 

 

FUN FACT:  Dr. Begbie’s Sophomore English 

classes read 36,047 pages in class during first 

semester! 

 

 

Busy Spring Ahead 

February 2020 >>> 

 RESPECT HONOR STRENGTH 

Counseling News! 

Online Registration is due Asap! Go to 

your Infinite Campus Parent Portal and 

update your information so we can count 

your student and register them for 

classes.  Very Important! 

AP STUDENTS- If you still have an outstanding fee for your exam coming up 

in May, you must get this taken care of right away as these were due the end 

of September. The order for all the exams must go in to the College Board 

ASAP. Please pay $94 per exam to Mrs. Johnson, the bookkeeper.  

 

Student Registration- The counselors 

will be in the classrooms and meeting 

with students the whole month of 
February regarding course requests 

  

Booth Street Players- Reno High 

School Theater Happy 2020 Huskies! 

Before break we were very busy 

auditioning for our spring musical 

SPAMALOT a hilarious spin off from 
Monty Python’s Holy Grail 

 

Reno High’s Mock Trial Team is 

heading to Regionals at Reno’s 

Bruce Thompson Federal 

Courthouse on Feb 28 and then to 

State in Las Vegas at the Lloyd 

George Federal Courthouse 

March 6-7 

GOOD LUCK MOCK TRIAL!!! 

 
 

information. This includes helping with anything 

from lights and sound, costumes, make up, set, 

etc. There are many backstage tasks to 

accomplish and it takes a village!  Save the date 

for our amazing show, as we will be preforming it 

April 16, 17, 18, 23, 24, and 25. If you want 

to stay up to date with announcements for 

SPAMALOT, join our remind by texting 81010 
with the message @spamrhs. 

 

and selections for next 

year. Parents can view the 

presentation on the 

Counselors’ webpage 
https://www.washoeschools.

net/renohscounselors. 

Students will receive a pre 

planning worksheet in 

class. Forms may also be 

obtained from the website.  

 

from Monty Python’s Holy 

Grail. We are very excited 

for our incredible cast of 

30 students and still need 

many techs. If you our your 

student is interested in 

teching for the show, 

please contact Mrs. 

Ryan  (Kristin.Ryan@washo

eschools.net) in R9 for more 
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3/2 8th Grade Parent Night in Gym 6pm 

3/3 Frosh Day 

3/5 CTE Testing 

3/6 Class Elections 

3/9-3/13 EOC Exams Eng. 4 

3/13 End of 9 week grading period 

SPRING BREAK 3/16-3/27 

 

CONTINUED 
4/3-4/4 Speech and Debate Host 

Tourney 

4/4 PROM at the Renaissance 7:30-

10:30pm 

4/6-4/10 NV Science Exam-Biology 

4/15 National Honor Society Induction 

 

2/1 Winterfest Dance 8-

11pm 

2/14-2/16 ACT Bootcamp 

2/21 SBO Elections 

 

2/24 8th Grade Honors/AP 

Night-Library 6pm 

3/2 CTE Testing 
 

 

Page 2 >>> 

RENO HIGH CALENDAR 

4/17-4/18 Spamalot-Spring Musical 7pm 

4/20 JROTC Awards Night-Gym  

4/23-4/25 Spring Musical continued 

5/1 Black Ivory in Theater 

5/4-5/15 AP Exams 

5/18-5/22 Senior Week 

 

5/19 Spring Band Concert 

5/20 Scholarship Convocation 6pm 

Eldorado 

5/21 Senior Sunset 

5/22 Senior Assembly and BBQ 

5/25 MEMORIAL DAY 

6/2 7th Period Grad rehearsal-

Gym 

6/2 7th period final-2 hours 

6/3  Finals 1st/2nd 

6/4 Finals 3RD/4th 

6/5 Finals 5th/6th  

 



 

  

Reno High Booster Club 

 

Visit Our College and Career Center in person or on-line at: 
https://www.washoeschools.net/renohsccc 

 
– FRESHMAN YEAR: Interest Profiler (introduces the student to a variety of careers that align with 

their interests, allowing them to research more about specific careers including wages and 
necessary education), setting up an account. 

– SOPHOMORE YEAR: Budget Your Life - student will get a sense of what it will cost them to live 
the lifestyle that they want vs. the salaries of careers that they identify with in the Interest Profiler. 

They have the option to continue with other assessments and can research the cost of colleges. 
– JUNIOR YEAR: Students participate in the Junior Interview Project, a collaboration between 

students, RHS teachers, and community volunteers. The students develop a resume in The Cube 
(Career Center), and then participate in a 20-minute mock-interview. We need VOLUNTEERS! 

– SENIOR YEAR: Continue to utilize Dream IT Do It to do further assessments, research 
colleges/trade schools that support their career interest, research jobs and develop a plan forafter they 

graduate! 

Like us on Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/Reno-High-

Booster-Club-1789198191329025/ to 
stay up to date! 

We welcome you to our Booster Club 
meetings held the second Monday of each 

month at 7:00 p.m. 
in the Library! Come learn about all things 

Reno High!! 
 

February 10, 2020 
March 10, 2020 
April 13, 2020 
May 11, 2020 

 

 

Welcome to Reno High School! Here, the Booster Club, formerly known as the 
Triple A Club, supports the 
students and faculty of Reno High! We’ve been in existence since 1967 and are as 
strong as ever thanks to 
the great parents of the Reno Huskies! Please consider joining the Booster Club! 
Your support allows us 

to provide assistance to the Academics, Arts and Athletics at Reno High School! 

 The year has started off great – Thank you to all who 
have become members! It’s not too late to join… 
If you haven’t already signed up, please do. Our 
group’s success is a direct reflection of our members. 
We support the Academics, Arts, and Athletics at 
Reno High School! Money raised through the 
Membership Drive is used to support school 
activities such as Band, Year book, Debate, We The 
People, Athletic Teams, Scholarships and many 
more! Forms were sent with your child’s schedule 
(pink paper), in this newsletter or you can find online 
at https://www.washoeschools.net/renohs and 
click on Booster Club. There are two ways to sign up: 

1. Complete the membership 
RenoHighBoosterClub@gmail.com. 
Then pay 
on-line at 
https://squareup.com/store/reno-high-
booster-club 
2. Complete the membership form and 
mail, along with your check made 
payable to Reno High Booster 
Club, to: 

Reno High 

1. Complete the membership form. Scan and 
email it to RenoHighBoosterClub@gmail.com. 
Then pay 
on-line at https://squareup.com/store/reno-
high-booster-club 
2. Complete the membership form and mail, 
along with your check made payable to Reno 
High Booster 
Club, to: 
Reno High Booster Club 
395 Booth Street 

Reno, NV 89509 

The Reno High Booster Club needs YOU!!! We 
are looking to fill various board positions for 
next 
year! We have great people who will be 
staying, but are looking for President and 
various 
Chairperson positions. As the saying 
goes…..Many hands make light work!!! Bring a 
Friend! 

• Senior Class of 2020 Parents: Grad 
Night is June 5, 2020. Invitations 
were mailed. Check your mail!! 

Email rhsgradnight2020@gmail.com for a copy 
or check in the office! Payment plans 
available!. 

• Class of 2020 Graduation is June 11, 
2020 at 11:00 a.m.! WHOOP 
WHOOP!! 
 We honor Mrs. Rodriguez, 

Mrs. Lewis, Mr. Lemons, Mrs. 

Shoolroy, Mr. Cowen and 

their team: Safe School 

Professional Ms. Zerihun, 

School Psychologist Crisy 

Perkins, our registrar Amy 

McMullen and College and 

Career Tech Mrs. Lerude!  

We have a great team and we 

thank them for taking care  

of our students!!! 

See our meeting dates online at 

https://www.washoeschools.net/renohs 

and click on Booster Club 

NATIONAL SCHOOL 
COUNSELING WEEK 



 

Finding An Agent That’s Right For You 

Please follow the Principal Hackbusch Twitter 

feed for the latest news DAILY for Reno High 

School.  You can view my posts on our 

website at www.rhshuskies.com as well. 

 

Winter Sports are quickly reaching the last 

part of their seasons.  Ski Teams, Basketball, 

Wrestling are all having strong seasons.  

Spring sports will be kicking off very soon.  

Make sure you have your Register My Athlete 

completed prior to try-outs.  Contact Tina 

Rooker for any athletics related questions. 

 

Summer Construction Projects: 

New track 

Gym Roof 

Gym Floor refinishing 

Parking Lot improvements 

Cell Tower 

Repainting exterior blue panels 

Weight room flooring 

New security camera final install  

And many smaller jobs.  No facility 

use availability this summer due to 

projects.   

MORE SHOUT OUTS  

 

Cadet Emhyr Subramanian 

won the JROTC WCSD 

Brigade  Essay Contest.  His 

essay will now compete at the 

national level at the 8th 

JROTC Brigade HQ at Joint 

Base Lewis-McChord, 

Washington. 

 

Congrats to Drue Worthen 

and Rachael Clawson for 

winning the Winterfest King 

and Queen last week.   

 

Student Leadership did a 

great job with Winterfest 

Week!  Well done! 

 

JROTC had their Military Ball 

at the Elk’s Lodge last 

Saturday and it was a huge 

success! 
 

Additional Theater News from Mrs. 

Ryan: 

 

Also, big news in December is our 

drama club participated in the 

Northern Nevada Regional Thespian 

Festival and did great! This is the 

first time in many years where RHS 

troupe 179 has been represented. We 

have two awesome students Kelly and 

Jacob who have qualified to move onto 

the Nevada State Competition in Las 

Vegas this February for the musical 

duet event and Kelly’s personal musical 

solo has qualified to go onto the 

International competition in Indiana 

this June. Congratulations on a job 

well done!  

 

Drama club happens every Thursday in 

the theater at lunch. Please join us 

and bring your lunch! To stay up to 

date with all announcements for drama 

club and please text 81010 with the 

message @rhsboothie.  

 

Stay theatrical Huskies, have a great 

February!  

 

 

coming soon >>> 

Our next Principal Hackcasts Ep. 10 

will feature Assistant Principal Teri 

Salgada and Dean of Students Krista 

Kruger as we talk about School 

Discipline 101 for students. 

Ep. 11 will feature Karl Kuhles and 

we will discuss his Engineering 

pathway!  Go to 

ttps://www.buzzsprout.com/581479 to 

hear all episodes! 

 

 

Seniors, Mrs. Lerude is back so feel free to visit her for support with scholarships, 

college applications, career inventories, FASFA or anything else you need support 

with. Seniors, keep working, keep coming and let’s finish this year Huskie Strong! 

 Thoughts final 

Contact us at 775-333-5050          www.rhshuskies.com  
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